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Dear Valued Friends and Supporters,

Despite facing the most overwhelming and unprecedented of events, the best parts 
of humanity – generosity, care and gratitude – have emerged in our community. We 
could not be more heartened or thankful.

At every level of giving, your generosity has been instrumental in our ability to face 
our community’s healthcare challenges. By partnering with us in philanthropy, you 
have brought immeasurable impact to our patients, our caregivers and all those we 
serve.

Together, we have funded new technology, training for caregivers, critical supplies 
and equipment, and we’ve supported our neighbors who cannot afford the cost 
of their care. That adds up to countless stories of survival.  We invite you to read 
through this report to see how your gifts are making an impact.  

As we look ahead to 2021 and the challenges and opportunities it will bring, we are 
confident that with your continued partnership, Centra will be here for all of those 
who turn to us for care.

On behalf of our dedicated and brave caregivers, we sincerely thank the many 
individuals, families and organizations who helped support our patients.  
 
With appreciation,

Carolyn W. Jacques, M.Ed, RNC		  Beth Doyle, CFRE
Board Chairman				    Executive Vice President
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Centra is a community-based, 
not-for-profit organization 
and relies on fundraising. 
The mission of the Centra 
Foundation is to develop and 
direct resources for the support 
of Centra.

Mission
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your impact: 2020 SUMMARY OF FUNDS DISTRIBUTED. Thank you!
			 
As your local not-for-profit healthcare system, Centra depends on your gifts to help improve the health of our community.  In 2020, your gifts made a 
tremendous impact on the patients who came to Centra for skilled and compassionate care.  Thank you from your entire community!	  

TOTAL: $2,878,720

Education & Scholarships PATIENT ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS 

•	 Advance care training 
• 	 Centra College nursing scholarships
• 	 Heart & vascular continuing 

education 
• 	 Interactive learning program for 

perinatal training
• 	 Maternal mental health training 
• 	 Maternity care implicit bias training
• 	 Valentine Leadership Institute 

training for heart & vascular 
caregivers

• 	 Virginia Henderson Research 
Symposium

$172,270

$1,126,618

$428,066

$1,151,766

•	 Assistance with medical bills for 
needy patients across Centra’s 
service area

• 	 Cardio/pulmonary rehab program 
subsidies

• 	 Free breast cancer screenings and 
diagnostic services

• 	 Lodging subsidies for guests at the 
Rosemary & George Dawson Inn

• 	 Support services for patients at the 
Centra Alan B. Pearson Regional 
Cancer Center

• 	 Support services for psychiatric  
patients at Centra Virginia Baptist 
Hospital

•	 Breast cancer public awareness 
campaign

• 	 Bridges Treatment Center 
programming and supplies

• 	 Brookneal primary care patient 
education and care coordination 

• 	 Children’s Miracle Network 
Hospitals partnership

• 	 COVID-19 public health campaign
• 	 Health and wellness events
• 	 Helping Hands (emergency 

assistance for caregivers)
• 	 Infant safe sleep public health 

campaign
• 	 Lynchburg Family Medicine 

Residency programming
• 	 Resolve Through Sharing 

bereavement services
• 	 Spiritual care and education

•	 Bedford Hospice House upgrades
•	 Digital portable X-ray machines
•	 Fetal monitoring systems
•	 Flight suits and helmets for Centra 

One transport team
•	 Greenhouses, adaptive seating, 

sensory path and supplies for 
autism programs

•	 High frequency jet ventilators for 
the NICU

•	 iPads for patient virtual visits
•	 LUCAS devices for the ECMO 

(extracorporeal membrane 
oxygenation) program

•	 Recliners and sleepers for 
Lynchburg General Hospital 
pediatric unit

•	 Point-of-care ultrasound
•	 Surgical masks
•	 Ventilators for COVID intensive care 

units
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Thank you for being there
Be sure to like and
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when we needed you most!
follow us on Facebook



iPads Provide Comfort to Families             
and Patients, Thanks to You
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COVID-19 RESPONSE
Your generosity propelled Centra’s response 
to the world’s most serious health crisis.  

In a year where the coronavirus pandemic 
created the greatest need for medical 
resources in our nation’s history, donor 
support made a dramatic impact on Centra’s 
ability to care for its patients.  

In 2020 your gifts:

•	 Increased the supply of available 
ventilators for the critically ill;

•	 Buoyed exhausted caregivers with 
positive messages and meal deliveries;

•	 Connected patients with their loved ones 
during restricted visitation using iPads & 
tablets;

•	 Taught the public how to prevent virus 
transmission;

•	 Enhanced safety and upgraded 
technology with new digital portable 
X-ray machines;

•	 Aided caregivers needing emergency 
financial assistance; and

•	 Safeguarded patients and caregivers 
with supplies of PPE (personal protective 
equipment).

While relief provided through the Coronavirus 
Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) 
Act helped keep Centra’s doors open to all 
who came for care, federal funding only 
covered a fraction of the additional costs 
created by the pandemic. Your generosity 
helps close that gap. Your generosity rallies 
around our brave caregivers as they battle a 
deadly virus and ensures our community has 
access to the best possible care, right here 
locally.  

Identifying the need
Having a loved one in the hospital can be very 
difficult. The pandemic has made it even more 
so for families, patients and caregivers. It’s 
important for patients and their families to 
stay connected. It helps in healing and provides 
a connection to those who need it most. And 
sometimes, it provides closure for families and 
their loved ones. 

“When we began seeing COVID cases in our area 
and the hospital went into a no-visitor policy, we 
started rounding on the floors to help support 
our caregivers and patients,” explains Allison 
Camm, a patient experience partner at Centra. 
“We found that patients were incredibly scared 
and lonely without being able to have their loved 
ones by their side. 

“Our caregivers were providing amazing medical 
care to treat every patient, but sometimes 
hearing their loved one’s voice, or seeing 
their face, even if the patient can’t verbally 
communicate, reaches places that medicine 
can’t.”

While Centra Lynchburg General Hospital had 
some iPads for use before, they didn’t have 
enough for each unit. This meant that many 
families made reservations to speak with their 
loved ones and hoped the timing was right. 
Sometimes it was a few days before they could 
speak and there were times when a patient was 
too sick to interact with their loved ones when 
the appointed time arrived. 

Centra Caregiver prepares donated iPad for COVID patient use.
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One family’s experience
For the Rhodes family, having access to an iPad was a gift. 

The Reverend Doctor Coolidge Elmo Rhodes Sr. was in Lynchburg General 
Hospital last spring with COVID. His family is scattered across the United States 
and, for a time, no one could visit him because of the pandemic. 

“Normally we would be there [at the hospital] spending as much time with him 
as we could,” says Colby Rhodes, the youngest of four children who lives in 
Houston.  “The iPad decreased that level of isolation for my dad. It was good, 
having the ability to see and hear him. You could see it in his eyes when my mom 
spoke and when we spoke. For us, it meant a lot.”  

“I have friends who lost family during that time who never saw them,” says 
Christopher Dewayne Rhodes, the second oldest son, who also lives in Houston.  
“Friends who didn’t have that capability. I saw the toll it took on them. I am 
appreciative of those four or five times I spoke to my dad on the iPad. I could 
see the calmness in him. It was a gift.” 

“Not being able to see my dad was one of the toughest things my mom 
had to go through,” says daughter Brittany Rhodes.  “The iPad was 
the only way for him to know we were there; it helped ease 
mom.” 

Giving back
When the Reverend Rhodes passed away in May, 
the family expressed special appreciation to “all of 
the doctors, nurses and staff at Lynchburg General 
Hospital in the pulmonary and intensive care units.” 
Those wishing to make a memorial gift were 
encouraged to donate to the Centra Foundation 
for the purchase of additional iPads so that other 
families could have greater access to their loved ones.

“My father was truly a man of service,” says C.E. 
Rhodes, the eldest son who lives in New York City.  
“When we thought of how we could honor Dad, how we 
could be of service to others, we thought the iPads would be 
a good way to give back,” says C.E. 

Brittany continues, “We want to give other families the opportunity to 
communicate. If you can’t visit your loved one, there’s an iPad in the unit. You 
can actually see your loved ones. You can talk so they can hear you. If they 
don’t speak, you have the opportunity to speak and share your feelings.” 

The Reverend Rhodes’ legacy 
To date, gifts from generous donors, including those who gave in memory 
of the Reverend Rhodes, have enabled Centra to purchase 32 iPads and 
stands for patients to use for “virtual visitations” while at one of Centra’s               
four hospitals.  

The iPads are making a real difference to patients and their families. 

Allison says, “There have been some beautiful moments. 
Sometimes, it’s very emotional and raw. There are times 

when there’s not a dry eye in the room.” 

“We had a patient who was here until he went to the ICU,” 
says Shelley Query, RN, MCU.  “He couldn’t really talk. We 
left the iPad propped up and they [the family members] 
were together. They couldn’t really communicate, but 
they were with him before he passed.”

The iPads also help with families who need to make 
health care decisions. “We had one patient who couldn’t 

speak. He couldn’t make his own decision. We got to 
show the family what was going on with the patient. It 

eased their process. Otherwise, they had to go by word of 
mouth,” says Hannah Shaffer, RN, Charge Nurse, MCU. 

The need for patients to be able to communicate with 
family members amidst COVID-19 is not unique to Centra.  An 

organization called COVID Tech Connect works to equip 
hospitals and other healthcare facilities with smart devices that allow patients 
to connect with their loved ones.  The Foundation secured a donation of 15 
Google Pixel Slate devices from COVID Tech Connect in September, and the 
patient experience team has applied for 45 additional devices.  

Sometimes hearing their loved one’s voice, 
or seeing their face, even if the patient 
can’t verbally communicate, reaches 
places that medicine can’t.

Allison Camm
Patient experience partner at Centra

The Rev.      
Dr. Coolidge 
Elmo Rhodes 
Sr. with his 
wife, Janice
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One-on-one with long-time donor and volunteer, Melanie Christian
Centra Foundation Executive Vice President Beth Doyle sits down with 
Melanie Christian to reflect on her 18 years of service on the Centra 
Foundation Board of Directors.

Why did you join the Foundation Board?

I moved to Lynchburg in 1980 with my husband, Lynch, who was born and 
raised here. Early on, I was asked to help organize Lynchburg Daily Bread. 
Serving a hot lunch to the neediest of our population opened my eyes to 
the problems our guests faced daily: 
homelessness, poor nutrition, mental 
instability and limited healthcare. 
When asked to join the Centra 
Foundation Board, I was honored to 
become part of an organization that 
addresses these and many other 
healthcare needs in our community. 

What has your experience been like 
on the Foundation Board?

When I began my 18-year tenure at the 
Foundation, I fell under the tutelage of 
exceptional leaders. Kathryn Pumphrey 
kept us organized and helped us 
build relationships that substantially 
increased funding and partnerships 
that helped funding go further. George 
Hurt kept us intensely focused on 
mission. Then Centra CEO, George 
Dawson, and Board members like 
Sam Cardwell and Paul Fitzgerald, led 
thoughtful discussions about how the Foundation could help our community 
and which opportunities should receive support. I have benefited more than I 
have given by having the opportunity to be part of a Board with these and so 
many other talented Board members and staff who are dedicated to ensuring 
quality healthcare for all of Lynchburg’s citizens.

How has the Foundation made a difference in the community?

I like to refer to the annual Impact Report, which details the myriad ways 
Foundation funding has changed our healthcare landscape. It is a must 

read for every citizen. In my time, some of the most visible impacts include 
helping fund the Johnson Health Center, the East Tower at Centra Lynchburg 
General Hospital, the Centra Alan B. Pearson Regional Cancer Center, the 
Rosemary & George Dawson Inn and the Holcombe H. Hurt Community Health 
Center. Less visible, but equally important, is annual support of programs 
like Helping Hands, nursing scholarships, cancer screenings and community 
health education. Most recently, the Foundation responded to the need for 
ventilators, portable X-ray machines and PPE in the effort to combat COVID. 

As a woman, I am particularly grateful for the funding 
of the first 3D breast imaging machine and the 
sponsorship of the M.A.A.M. (Mammograms Annually 
A Must) luncheon. The luncheon, with meaningful 
programs and shared stories, is an event I attend every 
year. I always come away enlightened and encouraged 
that we are gaining on the fight against breast cancer.

Why did you decide to co-chair the inaugural Centra 
Celebration this year?

I was pleased to co-chair the Centra Celebration 
honoring four distinguished Centra Champions for 
their service to our community and healthcare system. 
I did so because, amidst all the COVID cancellations, I 
felt the Foundation needed to continue this important 
recognition, and because I felt a connection to each 
of the individuals so deserving of the honor. Although 
virtual, over $115,000 was raised to support Centra’s 
greatest needs, cancer, pediatric and cardiovascular 
care – and guess what – you can still contribute!

How do you see the future of the Foundation Board?

When asked why I am leaving the Board, I answer, no pun intended, that it is 
time for new blood. I really believe that. All boards need new thoughts, new 
viewpoints, new energy. I am also confident in the skill set and dedication 
of those currently on the Board, and excited by the leadership of Carolyn 
Jacques, board chair, and you, as executive vice president. The Foundation 
is in great hands and will continue to help Centra provide the high-quality 
healthcare we have all come to know and expect.  

Lynch and Melanie Christian are long-time supporters of the Centra 
Foundation.
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2020 Centra Champions – Helping Others, One Life at a Time
Every now and then an individual truly stands out. Sometimes there are a few 
individuals who do so. Many times, these people don’t want attention and are 

simply doing what they know in their heart to be 
virtuous, compassionate and kind. No truer words 
can be spoken about the Foundation’s first annual 
Centra Celebration honorees: George Hurt, MD; 
Carolyn W. Jacques, M.Ed, RNC; Cecilia MacCallum, 
MD; and Thomas Nygaard, MD. Each of them stands 
out in their own way, but what they have in common 

is their commitment to caring for our community through their clinical 
expertise and compassionate hearts. 

George Hurt, MD                                                                    
Neurosurgeon
George Hurt, MD, got his start in medicine in the Army, including one year on 
the front lines in Vietnam. His job was to stabilize soldiers for transport to 
a military hospital. “Vietnam was a very traumatic situation. We had to treat 
injured soldiers right off the field,” says Dr. Hurt. 

After his time in the military, Dr. Hurt returned to the University of Virginia 
to finish his residency. He says there was never any question where he would 
live and soon, he and his wife and high school sweetheart Cinda, returned to 
Lynchburg to start their family. Throughout his lifetime, he and his wife have 
given back to the community in a variety of ways. “If you truly love Lynchburg 
and have the capability, you need to give back to it,” says Dr. Hurt. 

One way that Dr. Hurt and his wife gave back to the community was to 
establish the Virginia A. Henderson Nursing Education Endowment at Centra.  
Established in memory of Cinda’s aunt, Virginia Avenel Henderson, the first 
full-time nursing instructor in Virginia, among many other distinguished 
accomplishments, the endowment provides ongoing nursing education and 
research opportunities.   

The Hurts also made a significant gift to establish the Holcombe H. Hurt 
Community Health Center to care for the uninsured. This commitment to 
providing care to those in need has had a far-reaching impact on the greater 
Lynchburg community. 

Beyond his charitable gifts, Dr. Hurt provides outstanding care as a 
neurosurgeon. 

“George is the iconic physician in Lynchburg,” says Tom Nygaard, MD. “He’s a 
superb, superb neurosurgeon. He is well respected not only in Lynchburg, but 
across the state.”

Carolyn W. Jacques, M.Ed, RNC 
Vice President, Women & Children’s Services, Retired
Carolyn Jacques is well known in the Lynchburg community not only for 
her incredible leadership skills, but also for her effervescent personality and 
outstanding nursing skills. 

Colleague Mark Townsend, MD, says, “Carolyn is incredibly dynamic. You can’t 
say Carolyn without smiling. Carolyn is larger than life and is arguably the most 
effective executive that I’ve ever had the privilege of working with.” 

While her passion for nursing is evident today, her initial plan was to become 
a teacher. During her junior year of high school, her grandmother was 
diagnosed with a brain tumor. After watching and interacting with the nurses 
at her grandmother’s bedside, Carolyn switched her chosen profession 
from education to nursing and never looked back. “I had the proverbial 
whack upside the head. That I needed to go into nursing. I owe it all to my 
grandmother. It really moved me a great deal,” says Carolyn. 

Carolyn has been a longtime advocate of Centra Virginia Baptist and 
Lynchburg General hospitals’ partnership with Children’s Miracle Network 
Hospitals (CMNH), whose mission is to increase funds and awareness for its 
member hospitals.  With funding support from CMNH, she was instrumental 

Honorees Cecilia MacCallum, Thomas Nygaard, George Hurt and Carolyn Jacques

Continued on page 10…



A Virtual Success Story!
Necessitated by a raging pandemic, having to shift from a traditional 
dinner-dance fundraising event to a virtual gathering gave serious pause 
to the Centra Foundation’s event planning team and to honorary co-chairs 
Melanie Christian and MaryJane Dolan. The planning team had to create 
a way to honor Centra Champions, raise critical funds and have fun – all 
while virtual. 

Innovation won, and the virtual Centra Celebration was a success! ABC13-
WSET produced a heartwarming 30-minute video paying tribute to 
each of the evening’s distinguished honorees: George Hurt, MD; Carolyn 
Jacques, M.Ed, RNC; Cecilia MacCallum, MD; and Thomas Nygaard, MD. 
Sponsors were encouraged to host socially distanced “watch parties,” 
sustained with delicious food and beverages from Isabella’s Italian 
Trattoria. Supporters far and wide were invited to tune in to the free live-
streamed event from the comfort and safety of their own homes. Those 
who pre-registered were entered into a prize drawing to win a beautiful 
30” x 40” original painting donated by local artist Lindsey Winfrey.    

Hosted by the dynamic team of Centra Senior Vice President Michael 
Elliott and media personality Patti Martin, the inaugural Centra Celebration 
held on September 12 raised over $115,000! Proceeds of the event 
supported Centra’s cancer, pediatric and cardiovascular care services, and 
provided critical support to COVID-19 relief efforts.  

With a stellar line-up of honorees and the ingenuity of a dedicated team of 
staff and volunteers, the unthinkable was achieved!
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Thank you sponsors at $2,500 and above!

in establishing the Pediatric Center at Centra Lynchburg General Hospital 
and the Center for Childbirth and Family Education at Centra Virginia Baptist 
Hospital (VBH).

George Dawson, retired Centra CEO, said, “Carolyn Jacques is the 
quintessential nurse. She established a deep commitment and standard of 
maternal and pediatric care in our community. It’s hard to drive by VBH and 
not think of Carolyn Jacques.”

Cecilia MacCallum, MD
President, Lynchburg Hematology and Oncology Group

Cecilia MacCallum, MD, didn’t come to medicine through a direct path. After 
studying rhetoric and Eastern Religion at the University of Virginia for her 
undergraduate degree and minor, Dr. MacCallum embarked on an adventure 
as a teacher in Kenya. In the remote village where she lived, she didn’t have 
electricity and was an hour’s walk from her friends in the next village. The 
villagers and children immediately loved her, and her commitment to helping 
others was cemented. 

After returning to the states, Dr. MacCallum earned her MS in biochemistry 
from the Medical College of Virginia and her medical degree from George 
Washington University Medical School. 

Courtney and Andy Mueller, Andrea Byers, Kelly Knight, Allison Ebert, Beth Doyle, Patti Martin, 
Michelle Thomas and Michael Elliott

Continued from page 9

2020 Centra champions
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“She brings excellent knowledge,” says colleague Joseph Khoury, MD. “She is 
very well trained, but she brings something extra with her and that is carried 
over from her personal life. It’s carried over to her professional life, and it’s the 
same type of caring and love for people that she has in general that [all of] her 
patients sense, even when they first meet her. And there’s a bond there that’s 
formed almost immediately. I think that makes the patients know that she 
truly cares about them and will do everything she can for them.”

“There’s nothing more rewarding and more fulfilling to me or more joyous 
than going to my clinic,” explains Dr. MacCallum.  “The people that are there, 
both the support staff, the infusion nurses – it’s just like coming home. It’s 
like a family there. And the privilege of seeing these patients! I get to make 
them feel better. That you can take such a horrible thing as cancer and make it 
better for them – it’s an incredible gift.”

Thomas Nygaard, MD 
Senior Vice President, Chief Medical Officer, Centra, Retired 

Thomas Nygaard, MD, is synonymous with cardiac care in the Lynchburg 
community. In fact, he set up Centra’s first cardiac catheterization lab. His start 
in healthcare began when he was in college as a scrub tech in the operating 
room. His work there not only paid his way through college, but also confirmed 
his desire to be a physician. 

“Succinctly, Tom is one of my heroes,” says Dr. Hurt. “He almost single-
handedly built the cardiology program here.” 

George Dawson shares, “Tom was on the 
faculty at the University of Virginia, involved 
in research, teaching medical students and 
treating patients. When they decided to 
develop a cardiac cath lab here in Lynchburg, 
Dr. Charles Sackett set out to find the best 
cardiologist he could. Dr. Sackett said to me, ‘I 
know this young fella up in Charlottesville and 
he’s the person I send my sickest patients to. 
He’s the guy that we should try to get.’”

Dr. Nygaard came to Lynchburg, and the rest, as they say, 
is history. But it wasn’t always easy. In fact, he says that 
the first year was very difficult because he had no other 
coverage for the cath lab.

“The first year was a challenge. I didn’t get to spend a lot of time with my 
family. I really had no days off. It was a very challenging time.”

Through it all, his wife, Ellen, supported him and the family. They met when 
he was a resident, and as a nurse she understood the challenges. Dr. Nygaard 
credits Ellen with a great deal. “She was very supportive throughout my 
career. I really couldn’t have practiced as I did without Ellen and her dedication 
to our kids. Our kids have been very successful, and I credit Ellen with that. It 
wasn’t because I was around all the time. It was because she really took care 
of the kids and did whatever was necessary to keep the household going.”

George Dawson reflects, “You know, if you’re very fortunate in life you might 
have a chance to work with somebody who elevates everybody around him. 
Somebody who by the example he 
sets for his own work ethic makes 
everybody else perform at the 
very highest level.  Such a person 
was Tom Nygaard when I worked 
with him, and he’s that way today. 
I’m fortunate to have called him a 
colleague and a friend.”

It is his dedication to excellence 
that makes Dr. Nygaard stand out. 
“Tom changed the face of medicine 
in Lynchburg. He set a standard for 
excellence and he set a standard for 
quality. But most importantly, he put 
the patient first in every decision he made and everything that he did,” says   
Dr. Hurt.

“I love taking care of patients,” says Dr. Nygaard. 
“Obviously why you go into medicine is to take care 

of patients. It’s so rewarding to treat patients of all 
types and all backgrounds. You learn so much from 

your patients. You learn from their families. You 
get to know their families. With a lot of people 
with chronic illnesses, you get to be part of 
their family. When someone comes in with a 
severe heart attack and you are able to rescue 
them from the heart attack, it’s extremely 
rewarding.”

Sponsors Bill Van Dyke and Pat Gleason at their 
private “watch party”

Don’t miss the 2021 live-streamed 
Centra Celebration honoring:        

MaryJane Dolan, Paul Fitzgerald, MD 
and Centra Frontline Caregivers!

Read more:  
CentraFoundation.com/Celebration



12 | 2020 Impact Report

Walker and Sallie Sydnor left a gift by will to the Centra Foundation.

Giving back today and tomorrow

Voicing their commitment to continued first-class healthcare in Central 
Virginia, Walker and Sallie Sydnor have left a gift by will to the Centra 
Foundation as part of their estate plan. 

 “When you think of living in Central Virginia – the natural beauty, the four 
seasons, the great people, the excellent healthcare system…the overall quality 
of life is very high,” said Walker, retired president of Scott Insurance. “Centra 
offers a total healthcare system that covers the circle of life, and anything 
that we can do to support its quality care is a wise investment.”

The Sydnors, both 71, developed their estate plan while in their 50s. Working 
with their financial advisor, Walker applied his strategic planning skills that 
helped build a regional, employee-owned insurance firm into the second 
largest independently owned insurance agency in the Southeast.

Their plan

A life insurance policy on the couple will provide an inheritance to their three 
children, Curt, Brantley, and Giles. The couple’s investment assets will go 
to the community—50 percent directly gifted to Centra and other named 
institutions, and 50 percent to a donor-advised fund held at the Greater 
Lynchburg Community Foundation, the proceeds of which will be distributed 
by their children to charities of their choice on an annual basis. 

 “Many people are uncomfortable with the concept of death and estate 
planning, but we believe it is an important thing to do,” said Walker. “I prefer 
not to leave things to chance. Figure out your priorities and map it out as best 
as you can with the help of a financial advisor.

 “After we finalized the plan, we all went to the beach and had a family 
meeting where the plan was unveiled. The kids were enthusiastic and it was 
an uplifting experience, so much better than trying to resolve matters like 
this in an emotional moment.”

Reason for giving

Walker, who served on the Centra Board many years as a member and 
eventually as chair, stepped off the board three years ago. While he was chair, 

Centra expanded in many areas including the completion of the Centra Alan 
B. Pearson Regional Cancer Center, the 100 percent purchase of Piedmont 
Health Insurance and Centra Bedford Memorial Hospital, and the expansion 
of Centra Medical Group’s network of providers, including the building of new 
facilities throughout Central and Southside Virginia.

The couple points to the excellent care they have received from Centra as 
a major contributing factor to their gift. “Our three children were born at 
Centra Virginia Baptist Hospital, and we have received top notch care from 
the Centra Medical Group primary care and specialty physicians, as well as 
from practices outside the Centra network,” Walker said.

Sallie noted, “At Walker’s retirement, we considered other living options, but 
always came back to the excellent medical care in this region. It would be 
hard to leave.”

Walker and Sallie Sydnor map out their key priorities     
in their estate plan



CREATE                              
A LASTING LEGACY
Each year, donors generously support 
Centra through bequests, charitable trusts, 
gift annuities, living trusts, beneficiary 
designations on retirement accounts and 
life insurance policies, and through many 
other planned giving options. Centra deeply 
appreciates each and every one of these 
legacy gifts.

When you include Centra in your estate 
plans, you are eligible to become a member 
of our Legacy Society. There is no minimum 
gift level required for membership. Please 
consider notifying us of your plans so we 
can thank you for your gift and welcome 
you into the society. We would like to 
recognize your gift, but you can keep your 
plans in total confidence if you prefer.
For a confidential conversation about legacy 
giving, please contact Beth Doyle at 
beth.doyle@centrahealth.com or 
434.200.4790. 

For more information, please visit our 
comprehensive online planning guide at 
Legacy.CentraHealth.com

Community service

The couple’s service and philanthropy over 
the years has been a true gift. In addition to 
having contributed to the Centra Foundation’s 
campaigns for the cancer center and the 
Rosemary & George Dawson Inn, they support 
the annual fund. Walker was also the former 
board chair of the University of Lynchburg (then 
Lynchburg College) Board of Trustees, and was a 
former campaign chair for the United Way.

Sallie has applied her artistic talents to brighten 
the lives of Centra patients. Known for her work 
in oils and mixed media in still life, landscape 

and portraiture, she collaborated with local 
artist Claudia Stubstad to paint the grand 
piano located in the lobby of the Centra Alan B. 
Pearson Regional Cancer Center, after which she 
painted the upright piano under the donor wall at 
Centra Lynchburg General Hospital.

Planning ahead

In the uncertain times of the COVID-19 
pandemic, Walker believes planning ahead can 
give each of us some control of the future.

 “The pandemic has thrown many lives into 
disorder and shown the extent that random and 
uncontrollable forces can impact us,” he said.

“The lesson to me is that we should pay special 
attention to things that we can plan, realizing 
that random events will always be with us. 
Included in the list of plannable items are medical 
directives, wills, and estate plans for those with 
assets. If one cares about certain institutions 
and charities, including them in your plan is a 
tremendous way to memorialize your feelings 
and help the institutions. The exact details and 
amounts can be flexible, but the overall plan will 
be of great help to everyone involved.”

If one cares about certain institutions and 
charities, including them in your [estate] 
plan is a tremendous way to memorialize 
your feelings and help the institutions.

Walker Sydnor

Grand piano painted by Sallie Sydnor and       
Claudia Stubstad at the Centra Alan B. Pearson 
Regional Cancer Center.

13 | CentraFoundation.com
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Centra College 
Scholarship Fund

The Lynchburg General Hospital School 
of Nursing was established in 1912 
to meet a vital community need for 
professional nurses in the Lynchburg 
area. Over the years, facilities and 
curriculum were modified to keep pace 
with advancement in nursing science 
and education. Today, Centra College 
offers four nursing programs: Certified 
Nurse Aide, Practical Nursing, Associate 
Degree of Nursing and an online RN 
to BSN program.  With more than 
300 students enrolled, Centra College 
addresses the critical need of training 
our front line caregivers.

In 2020, 73 nursing students were 
awarded scholarships totaling $53,000 
thanks to donor support. To learn 
how your support helped recent grad 
Jordan Kestel join our front line team, 
visit CentraFoundation.com/Education-
Scholarships.

why give?
As a community-based, not-for-profit 
healthcare organization, Centra invests all 
revenue back into its services and into the 
local community. 

In a good year, Centra realizes a razor-thin 
profit margin, which is used to fund new 
life-saving medical equipment, advances in 
technology, facility upgrades, educational 
programs and health services for under-
served populations in our community.  In 
a good year, Centra depends on private 
support to enhance these investments in 
the community and to continue to provide 
exceptional care for patients.

In years when a coronavirus creates the 
most extraordinary demand for medical 
resources in our nation’s history, your local 
healthcare system needs donor support 
more than ever.  
 

Where to Give          
Your gift is important, and we invite you to 
direct your gift in a way that is meaningful 
to you. Contributions to existing funds or 
endowments are welcome at any giving 
level. To see the full list of our existing 
funds please visit CentraFoundation.com/
Our-Funds. New funds can be created with 
a minimum gift of $15,000.  For assistance, 
please contact Beth Doyle at 434.200.4790, 
Kelly Knight at 434.200.4850 or Allison 
Kughn Ebert at 434.200.2376. 

Our current priorities include:

General Areas of Interest
•	 Greatest Need/COVID-19
•	 Centra College Scholarships
•	 Nursing Development-Bowen Fund
•	 Patient Assistance

Service Lines
•	 Cancer Care
•	 Critical Care
•	 Heart & Vascular Care
•	 Pediatric Care (CMNH)

FUNDS SPOTLIGHT

Greatest Need Fund
Your gift to the Greatest Need Fund 
will allow your local healthcare system 
to quickly respond to emergent needs 
like the COVID pandemic in a variety 
of ways: 
•	 Underwrite training to re-skill and 

up-skill caregivers for deployment 
to inpatient units

•	 Retrofit, establish and maintain 
ancillary treatment areas for 
patient surges

•	 Provide life-saving health 
screenings, medical care, and 
patient support for our neediest 
patients, even when they cannot 
afford it

•	 Purchase equipment and supplies 
like ventilators, gowns and face 
masks

•	 Support caregivers on the front 
lines

•	 Underwrite expenses that will not 
be reimbursed by federal CARES 
funding

•	 Provide public health education, 
and more

Children’s Miracle 
Network Hospitals 

(CMNH) Fund
Children’s Miracle Network Hospitals 
(CMNH) is an alliance of premier 
children’s hospitals throughout the 
United States and Canada. Since 1983, 
CMNH has raised more than $7 billion; 
donations stay local to fund critical 
treatments and services, pediatric 
medical equipment and charitable care.

Centra is proud to have two hospitals 
within the network. Centra Lynchburg 
General Hospital houses a state-of-the-
art, child-friendly, 11-bed Pediatric Center 
and a specialized Pediatric Pod in the 
Emergency Department.  Centra Virginia 
Baptist Hospital has a Level III Neonatal 
Nursery, making it a referral center for 
the region. Your gifts to the CMNH Fund 
help ensure that local children have the 
specialized care they need.
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FUNDS SPOTLIGHT

Robert R. and Rebecca 
Peebles Bowen        

Nursing Fund
A practicing orthopedic surgeon in 
Lynchburg for 40 years, Robert R. 
Bowen, MD, and his wife, Rebecca 
Bowen, made numerous contributions 
to healthcare and healthcare 
education during their lifetimes.  The 
couple funded a new surgical suite 
and adjacent waiting room at Centra 
Lynchburg General Hospital, as well as 
the Robert R. Bowen Fitness Center, 
a fully equipped fitness center for 
employees.

The Bowens’ legacy will continue, 
thanks in part to a $1.84 million 
bequest from the couple. The 
bequest will provide ongoing funding 
for the Bowen Center for Nursing 
Transformation, an evidence-based 
program that provides training and 
development opportunities to Centra 
nurses at all stages of their career.

Centra’s Heart & 
Vascular Institute Fund

The Centra Heart and Vascular 
Institute inspires healthier communities 
through personalized, comprehensive 
and compassionate heart & vascular 
care. Nationally recognized for their 
contributions in advancing patient 
care and positive clinical outcomes, 
Stroobants Cardiovascular Center is 
in the top 98 percent in the nation for 
treatment of heart attacks.

Building on the foundation established 
through the [Charles] Sackett Heart 
Fund, gifts to the Heart & Vascular 
Institute Fund ensure that patients 
have access to state-of-the-art 
services, clinical expertise, facilities, 
and technology dedicated to first-rate 
cardiovascular care.

Virginia A. Henderson 
Nursing Education 

Endowment
The Virginia A. Henderson Center for 
Nursing Research & Innovation was 
established in 2009 through a generous 
donation from George Hurt, MD, and 
Cinda Hurt in memory of Cinda’s aunt, 
Virginia Henderson.  Henderson made 
significant contributions to the nursing 
profession as a theorist, researcher and 
educator and is considered the foremost 
nurse of the 20th century by the 
American Nurses Association.

The Hurts’ endowed gift provides 
ongoing support for the center’s mission 
to inspire and support evidence-based 
practice and innovative research to 
promote excellence in professional 
nursing and patient care.  Every 
November (with the exception of 
2020), the Virginia Henderson Research 
Symposium recognizes Centra’s nurses 
for their continued patient-centered, 
holistic approach to care.

Helping Hands Fund
Centra’s Helping Hands program 
provides emergency assistance 
for Centra caregivers in times of 
acute, unexpected need.  Over the 
past five years, over 400 caregivers 
have received support totaling over 
$500,000. 
 
Employee gifts to the annual Centra 
Family Campaign help to support 
the program.  In 2020, community 
members added support, raising an 
unprecedented $106,000.

For an example of how one caregiver 
benefitted from the program last year, 
please read Bobby Stout’s story on 
page 20.
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We thank our donors for their generous contributions during the calendar year 2020. This listing includes donors to the Greatest Need Fund, to Children’s 
Miracle Network Hospitals, and to other restricted funds and campaigns. Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of names listed. If there is an error 
or omission, please accept our apologies and call us at 434.200.2610 so that we can correct our records.  

2020 CENTRA SOCIETY Donors: THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENeRoSITY

Visionary Club  
$100,000 - $499,999
Anonymous
Estate of Josephine S. 		
	 Bennett
Children’s Miracle Network 	
	 Hospitals
Estate of Edith & Hugh Crafton
The Al Stroobants 		
	 Foundation

Benefactor Club  
$50,000 - $99,999
Friends of Bedford Hospice 	
	 House
Lynchburg Family Medicine 	
	 Residency
Virginia Blue Ridge Affiliate of                                                    	
	 Susan G.  Komen
Walmart and Sam’s Club
Watt Foster Family 		
	 Foundation

Patron Club  
$25,000 - $49,999
Courtney & Andy Mueller

Heritage Club  
$15,000 - $24,999
Heather & Tommy Cash
Co-Op Financial Services
OrthoVirginia Lynchburg
Beverly W. & Hampton O. 	
	 Powell Foundation
Puzzled Car, Truck 
	 & Bike Show
Christine & Les Reed
Ali & Mark Townsend

Samaritan Club  
$10,000 - $14,999
Anonymous (2)
Eileen & Michael Clark
Credit Unions for Kids
Tom Delaney
Jenna Lloyd-Fisher                     	
	 & Ron Fisher
Estate of Myrtle                           	
	 & Charles Fore 
Greater Lynchburg 		
	 Community Foundation
Nancy & Jeremy Hardison
Shelley & Robert Harris
Sue & Chad Hoyt
The Richard D. & Carolyn W. 	
	 Jacques Foundation
Panda Express
Speedway
The Summit
Virginia Baptist Foundation
Heather & George Zippel

Monument Club  
$5,000 - $9,999
Bedford Community Health               	
	 Foundation, Inc.
Andrea & Blake Bryant
Shirley & Gary Cantwell
CAPTRUST Financial Advisors
Centra One
Cerner Corporation
Children’s Health Care 		
	 Endowment Fund
Melanie & Lynch Christian
Dairy Queen Corporation
Dana & Doug Davenport
Lashelle & Michael Elliott
Ernst & Young, LLP
Glad Manufacturing Company
Georgia & Jonathan Harrington
Mamie & John T. Harris Trust 	
	 Fund
Janet & Bob Hickman
Cinda & George Hurt
IHOP Restaurants
Jane & Larry* Larkin
Liberty Christian Academy
Lynchburg Pulmonary 		
	 Associates, Inc.
Douglas Parker
Annette & Dennis Payne
Estate of Alan B. Pearson
Kimmie Powell
Radiology Consultants of 	
	 Lynchburg

RE/MAX, LLC
Estate of Naomi K. 
	 & Rabbi Morris Shapiro
Brian Slaughter
Britney & Chris Thomson
Holly & Jason Trent
Pat Gleason & Bill Van Dyke
Vizient Inc.
Hanna Burruss                              	
	 & Hubert Whaley
Woods Rogers PLC

Piedmont Club  
$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous
The Donna Andrews 		
	 Invitational
Kira & Tom Angelo
Bank of the James

Blackwater Group
BMS Direct
Boxley Materials Company
Terry & Bob Brennan
Amy Payne & Patrick Brown
Estate of Elizabeth B. Burmahln
BWX Technologies, Inc.
Donna & Herman Cone
Liz & Mike Cooper
Katie & Mike Diminick
Dodson Pest Control
MaryJane Dolan
Beth Doyle
Julie & Peter Doyle
Ann & Rodger Fauber
First Citizens Bank
The Floor Show Carpet One
Janice Luth & Dennis Goff

Donors who contributed 
$1,000+ are members of 
the 2020 Centra Society.  
In 2021, Centra Society 
membership will start at 
$1,500.

Jennifer and Watt Foster
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Greif-Riverville Mill
Debbie & Rick Grooms
Elizabeth & Mike Harrington
Karen & Steve Haupt
Shawn Hayes
Megan & Matt Huffman
Jamerson-Lewis 		
	 Construction, Inc.
Ceci & Andy MacCallum
Lori Nelson-Madison                   	
	 & Scott Madison
MagView Healthcare Solutions
MDM Network, Inc.
Moore & Giles
Ellen & Tom Nygaard
Nancy & Peter O’Brien
Cindy & Joe Orchowski
Anne & Evan Ownby
Purav Patel
Dimple & Rantik Patel
Judith & Jonathan Perrotto
Progress Printing Company
Mary Jane & Charlie Pryor
PSH +
Quick Leonard Kieffer
Ray Griffin Foundation/Amy 	
	 & Jim Ray
Donna & Rick Read
Jane & Stephen Rennyson
Jennifer Neal & Martin Rogers
James M. & Ida F. Rose Trust 	
	 Fund
Cathy & Matt Sackett
Scott Insurance Company
Verna & Preston Sellers
SunTrust Bank
Karin & David Truitte

Shannon & Mike Valentine
Robin & Jim Warner
Susan & Jonathan Waters
Heidi Lipp & Thomas Wigboldy
Tricia & Jeff Wiggins
Caroline & Henry Wilson
Georgia T. Witt Trust Fund
Alex & Sackett Wood

CENTRA Club  
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous
Jena Abernathy
Adrienne & Annie Adams 	
	 Trust Fund
Dorothy Adcock
Gregory Alba
Ann & John Alfieri
Carrie & Joshua Alley
Gina & Justin Anderson
Shelby Apffel
Anne & Joe Archambeault

Judy & Angie Arthur
Mary Burruss Bailey
Nupur & Bikram Bal
Barrington Medical     		
	 Recycling LLC
Wanda & Bill Bass
Moira Rafferty & Rob Bass
Veronica & Clinton Beverly
Joanna & Walter Beverly
Kay & Randall Bowling
Pam & Mike Bradford
Larry Brookshier
Phillip Brown
Brown, Edwards & Company, 	
	 LLP
Vicky & Gerald Brunet
Barb & Paul Bryant
Michelle & Harry Cabell
Nancy & Vince Campbell
Campbell Insurance
Nancy & Sam Cardwell
Andrea & Brent Carothers

               

Carrington Family Foundation
Law Offices of Robert W. 	
	 Carter, Jr.
Betty Casey
Sally & Ed Cass
Centra Breast Imaging PC
Bob Chapman
Linda & Emanuel Cirenza
Coleman-Adams 		
	 Construction, Inc.
Lucy & Robert Cook
Lillie & Doug Cooper
Virginia Cordier
Tammy & Tony Cox
Shelby & Warren Crist
Kathy & Jim Cure
Trudy & Jimmy Davidson
Rosemary & George Dawson
Joan & Bob Deal
Department of Virginia 	
	 Auxiliary of the VFW of the 	
	 US BINGO
Sanket Dhat
Patricia Pletke & Philip Dillard
Sarah & Mike Dunlop
Diane & Peter Dunlop
Sarah & Jim Dunstan
Margaret Anne                            	
	 & Cap Eschenroeder
Anita & Dennis Fabiszak
Donald Ferrell
Financial Designs
First National Bank
Libby & Paul Fitzgerald
Charlynne Flippin
Jessica Flippin
Flippin, Bruce & Porter, Inc.

Susan & Matt Foster
Foster Fuels
Judy & David Frantz
Friendship Baptist Church
Chris & Connie Gallier
Lakshman Gandham
Genworth Financial
Anne & Dean Gianakos
Frances Giles
Susan & Rob Gilliam
Dennis Gottuso
Audrey & Mark Graham
Brenda & Gregory Haan
Janie & Tom Hall
Kay & John Halpin
Donna Harber
Sarah & Tim Hellewell
John Hendrickson
Marsha Melton & David Herrick
Josh Hicks
Nancy & Kevin Hicks
Jill & Jason Higey
Kathy & Sean Higginson
Betty Hileman
Alisa & Ken Hite
Angie & Mitch Hodge
Sandy & Skipper Holt
Janet Hopper
Deborah & Earl Horne
Joseph Hostetler
Betsy & Dennis Howard
Estate of Erna G.                         	
	 & George R. Howell
Linda & Bob Ingram

Continued on page 18…

2020 CENTRA SOCIETY Donors: THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENeRoSITY

Verna and 
Preston 
Sellers
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2020 CENTRA SOCIETY Donors: THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENeRoSITY

Crystal & Todd Irby
Jessica Jara
Tonya Johnson
Ula & Alan Kauppi
Elizabeth & Stuart Kettinger
Shauntell & Eric Kline
Shannon & Frank Knight
Kelly & Martin Knight
KOHL’S Department Store
Nickie & Scott Lang
Anne & Bruton* Langley
Madeline Miller                            	
	 & Harold Leggett
Judith & Samuel Leslie
Danielle & Chris Lewis
Weijuan Li
Maureen & Bobby Lockridge
Lynchburg Gynecology
Lynchburg Ready Mix 		
	 Concrete Co., Inc.
Carolyn & Mike MacCormac
Catherine & Mike Madden
Lesley & Andrew Maggard
Massage Envy
Luzangela Rojas-Mogollon    	
	 & Angel Medina-Bravo
Claudia Meinhard
Peter Menkhaus
Merryman Charitable 		
	 Foundation
Sherri & Tom Meyer
Denise & Gary Mignogna
Darren Miller
Mission House Coffee LLC
Norman Moon
Donna Moore

Moore’s Electrical and 		
	 Mechanical Construction, Inc.
Diana & George Morcom
Kristie & Ron Morford
Billie Sue Dean Moyer
Lori & Ed Moyer
Mt. Plain Baptist Church
Gail & Paul Mudrick
Henrietta & Paul Munro Fund
Kirsten Huber & Kevin Murphy
Andrea & Wade Neiman
Darlene & Joe Nigro
Angela & John Olmsted
Karen Painter
Shirley & Paul Passink
Cheryl Patterson
Kappa Peddy
Kay & Roger Pede
Pettyjohn, Wood & White, Inc.
Emma & Lee Pfeiffer
Prayer Outreach Assembly
Kim & Ed Price
Kathy & Robbie Price
Kathryn & Richard Pumphrey
Radiation Oncology 		
	 Associates of Lynchburg, Inc.
Linda & Doug Ramsey
Paola Richard
Cyndi & Jeff Riley
Ana & Dan Schepens
Kandy & Rick Scruggs
Julie & Mike Sledd
Brenda & John Stokes
Larry Swain
Sallie & Walker Sydnor
Alexis & Joe Tarpy

Mary & Rob Taylor
TCV Trust & Wealth 		
	 Management, Inc.
Lisa & Tim Tharpe
Barbara & Randy Thrasher
Judilynn & Matthew Tomlin
Janet & Robert Tyler
Roger Vaden
Virginia Furniture Market
Liz & Scott Wade
Corinne & Massie Ware
Melody & Lance Warren
Watts Petroleum Corp.
Weyerhaeuser Paper Company
Jane & Bob Whisnant

Wiley | Wilson
Jennifer & Alex Wilgus
Lynn & Mike Will
Kevin Young
Melinda & James 	
	 Youngblood

* deceased

Continued from page 17

Foundation Board Chair Carolyn Jacques, left, with 2021 new board members Cap Eschenroeder,         
Winifred Agard and Jim Dunstan

Peter
O’Brien, MD
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2020 Donors: Thank You for your Generosity
James River Club         
$500-$999
Anonymous (4)
Ace Hardware Corporation
Ellen & Lloyd Agnew
Ramona Akins
Bettie & John Alford
Debra & Sidney Allen
Peggy & Billy Andrews
Apple Valley 5K Gross’s 		
	 Orchard
Tracy & Al Baker
Baptist General Association of 	
	 Virginia
William Hirst & Annie Lee Bell 	
	 Memorial Fund
Bella Baby Photography, Inc.
Benaiah Prints Co.
Billy Craft Honda
Blue Ridge Mended Hearts, 	
	 Chapter 16
Camille Alexander 
	 & Jim Boniface
Gerald Boyd
Deborah & Steve Boyer
Miranda Breit
Mary & Stuart Brust
Lorrene Buckley
Kitty & Wilton Burgess
Wendy & Nathan Campbell
Wendy Cassidy
Kaye Chandler & Dennis Newton
Kathy & Lynwood Claybrook
Coca-Cola Company
Minnie Coetzee
Michael Coffey
Cindi Cole
Angela Cooper
Sallie & Ted Craddock
Lisa & Allen Curtis
Elizabeth Curtis-Bey

Customink, LLC
Cindy Cyrus
DaVita, Inc.
Marge Dillard
Julie & Eddie Dollyhite
Tiffany Dunaway
Megan & Jeff Duncan
Dawn Dunlop
Jennifer & David Dunnavant
East Coast Wings
Electronic Design & 		
	 Manufacturing
Catherine & Garry Evans
Anne & Kevin Ewers
Exalted Ministries, Inc.
Julie & Andrew Flint
Chris Foreman
Victoria & Bob Forrest
Lavinia & Grattan Garbee
Dana Garrett
Nadine & Richard Gilmore
Alison & Kenny Gobble
Sheila Green
Jenny & Ken Hacker
Dawn Hartless
Alison & Jeremy Hartman
HARTZ Search
Cora Harvey
Sarah Harvey
Jill & Dan Heller
Hershey Company
Karoline & B J Hicks
Patty Hill
Leslie & Jerry Hise
Mary Jane & Bill Hobbs
Hometown Pharmacy
John Hopkins & Family
Stacey Hopkins
Megan & Will Horton
Hank Hubbard

Patricia Hudson
International Community 	
	 Foundation
Amy & Rich Jacques
Johnson Health Center
Diane Jones
Betsy & Hugh Jones
KEEN Paint Company
June & Wally Keesee
Shirley Kennedy
Sonia Kesterson
Bailey Lanier
Mary Lavender
Wendy Lightfoot
Betty & Howard Ligon
Larry Lilley
Lynchburg Hillcats Baseball Club
Willie & John Mack
Kathryn Maggi
Kathi & Tommy Manis
Linda & Donald Martin
Louise & Gerald Martin
Dean & Howard Mason
Carmen & Darren Maybee
Corrin & James McCloskey
Michelle McDevitt
Sheri & William McGuire
Cynthia Gunnoe & James 	
	 Messier
Alan Metzl
Eric Miller
Cathy & Robert Montgomery
Morgan Lumber Company
Cheryl & Steve Morton
Garland & Wes Morton
Sandra & Cleveland Muhammad
Optimist Club of Lynchburg 	
	 Virginia
Emma Overstreet
Debbie & Ron Overstreet

Desiree Perkins
Christine & Gus Petticolas
Jessica & Charles Phelps
Deborah & Jim Pittard
Beth & Bryan Pollard
Ida & Gregory Proco
Stephanie & Randall Puckett
Dee & Scott Rainey
Nancy & Hank Reed
Beth & Ben Reeves
Retirement Income Solutions
Rite Aid Corporation
Nicole Scanlon-Rowlett & 	
	 Douglas Rowlett
Marc Schewel
Jeffrey Shearin
Richard Shriver
Elizabeth & Jack Sorrells
Fran & Howard Spady
Paula Spady
John Stafford
William Stafford
Amanda & Scott Stanley
Judy & Chris Taylor
Diane & Ted Taylor
Karen Terry

Ann & Biju Thomas
Debbie Thomas
Phyllis & Bill Thomasson
Rudy Tidwell
Cindy & Edward Tolle
Gina Tucker
Tricia & Tim Tucker
United Networks of America
Valvoline Instant Oil Change
Margi & Rob Vaughn
Virginia Baptist Hospital 	
	 Auxiliary
Tiffany Watlington
Webb’s Tire Company, Inc.
Jack Whisler
Brigitte Wilson
Connie & Roger Wilson
Carol Woods
Consuella & Harry Woods
Shelly Wooldridge
Nancy Yeary

To see a full listing of donors, 
visit CentraFoundation.com/
Your-Impact.
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Helping Hands program in action
Program promotes giving and receiving
Words almost fail Bobby Stout, coordinator of Centra information 
technology, when he thinks about how much the support of his coworkers 
and Centra’s Helping Hands program have meant to him and his wife, Lisa.

Married in July of 2016, the couple found out two days after their wedding 
that Lisa had been diagnosed with colon cancer. The need for major, 
complicated surgeries meant Lisa needed the kind of care available only at 
specialized cancer centers outside the area.

 “We spent our honeymoon and the past four years traveling to physicians 
and hospitals,” said Bobby. “After her cancer returned three years after her 
first surgery at Duke University Hospital, Lisa’s only option was treatment at 
the Mayo Clinic in Minnesota. She has been there since October, undergoing 
three 15-hour surgeries, radiation and chemotherapy and now rehabilitation. 
Because of COVID-19, I have only been able to be with her for three short 
times before and after surgery, but just knowing that I was in a hotel across 
the street meant the world to her. Without the support of my coworkers and 
Helping Hands, I don’t know how I would have managed the travel expenses.”

Centra’s Helping Hands program provides emergency assistance for Centra 
caregivers in times of acute, unexpected need. 

“Helping Hands promotes both giving and receiving,” said Darren Miller, 
director of pastoral care for Centra. “The program is a meaningful 
opportunity for caregivers to support other caregivers. The behavior that the 
program encourages aligns with our just cause – partnering with you to live 
your best life.”

In 2020, the Centra Foundation saw a significant increase in designated gifts 
to Helping Hands in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. Centra employees, 
as well as several community members, increased their giving to support 
Centra caregivers in need of assistance. Total contributions to Helping Hands 
for 2020 was $106,000, three times that of the $34,436 given in 2019. 

Darren noted that Helping Hands funds supported caregivers who lost 
income because they ran out of personal time off days or lost the ability to 
work because of COVID-19.

When a significant need arises, the employee’s manager, director of pastoral 

care and chief people officer 
approve the collection 
of funds from fellow 
caregivers. The amount 
collected is then matched or 
doubled up to $2,500 with 
Helping Hands funding.

“Ten percent of unrestricted 
employee gifts to the 
Centra Foundation’s annual 
Centra Family Campaign 
go to the Helping Hands 
program,” said Darren. 
Employees also have the 
option to designate a 
greater percentage or the 
entirety of their gift to 
Helping Hands.

Darren noted that between 
2016 and November 2020, 
402 caregivers have 
benefited from the program, 
with support totaling 
$539,701. 

For Bobby and Lisa, now is 
a time for Lisa to heal. The extent of her surgeries after the cancer spread 
means that Lisa needs to learn to walk again. They visit via FaceTime and look 
forward to the day when she is well enough to come home.

“I want everyone to know how appreciative we are for the Helping Hands 
program,” he said. “Because the fund matched what my coworkers collected, 
I could see my wife both while she was at Duke University Hospital and 
again at the Mayo Clinic. There simply aren’t enough words to express our 
appreciation.” 

“I hope people continue to support Helping Hands,” Bobby said. “You never 
know when there might be a family emergency and you could need this help. 
My wife was young and healthy until these medical issues occurred. As of 
November 23, she is cancer free. All she wants to do is walk, and we have 
faith that she will.”

Director of Pastoral Care Darren Miller



We Are Centra – 
Centra Family 
Campaign 
The generosity of our caregivers is one 
of the hallmarks that makes Centra the 
best place to work. Centra employees 
support the Centra Foundation’s mission 
through charitable gifts, payroll deduction 
and donations of paid time off (PTO) and, 
together, help ensure that excellent care is 
always available in our community.

More than 1,200 employee donors gave 
back to Centra in 2020. Employee giving 
reached historic milestones, with caregivers 
contributing nearly $450,000 this past year. 

Because of the generosity and compassion 
of employees, we made an incredible 
difference in the lives of our patients and 
fellow caregivers alike. 

Thank you, Centra Caregivers, for making 
Centra the best place to work, practice 
medicine and receive care.

Centra Leaders – Heroic Giving 
Centra leadership giving increased by 137% during pandemic
The Centra Foundation’s annual Centra Family Campaign kicked off in April with record levels 
of leadership giving. On the first day, Andy Mueller, MD, Centra president and chief executive 
officer, announced he would contribute his entire salary for the month of April to the campaign,         
dedicating his gift toward employee assistance. Adding to the unprecedented 
demonstration of leadership giving, numerous board members and executives 
made milestone gifts.  
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Please accept this donation with my heartfelt 
thanks to all of our employees who every day 
interact with patients and put themselves at 
risk to care for the most vulnerable people in 
our community.

– Les Reed, MD, FACP
Centra senior vice president and  Centra Medical Group president

I gave, but I first received. Centra and the 
communities we serve welcomed me and my 
family with open arms almost seven years ago. 
Giving back through the Centra Family Campaign 
is how we say thank you back to our community 
and pass on the blessings bestowed upon us.  

– Michael Elliott, PharmD, MSHA, FACHE
Centra senior vice president and chief transformation officer

I’m joining Andy in supporting our caregivers.  
Centra has the very best.  I know firsthand 
because I’ve been through the ED and 
admitted twice in a year.  I am so impressed 
with the quality of the people, especially the 
nurses.  

George Zippel
Retired corporate executive and vice chair of the Centra Board 
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Thank you for your 2020 leadership giving at $2,500 and above

MDM
Network, InC.

Ray Griffin
Foundation
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Dear Friends of Centra, 

Your commitment to the Centra Foundation is 
always important. However, it has never been 
more crucial than it is now, in the midst of a 
COVID-19 crisis that has tested our perseverance 
and tapped our community’s healthcare resources 
like never before.
 
Your generosity to Centra has helped us meet the 
challenges of the pandemic head on, promoting 
healing and providing hope to the people of 
Central Virginia.  
 
We continue to fight COVID-19 while addressing the myriad of other 
serious healthcare issues that confront us. But I know we will succeed 
because our system is strong and your support has been unwavering. 
 
This Impact Report describes how your gifts have made a real difference in 
the lives of our caregivers, our patients and the Central Virginia community. 
I encourage you to read the collection of inspiring stories assembled here. 
 
Let me close by expressing my personal appreciation for all that you do for 
the Foundation, and for those who benefit from its good work; we would 
not be the organization we are today without your assistance.
 
With warm regards,

Richard Tugman
Interim President and CEO

Foundation
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A message from Centra Board Chair Amy Ray:
 
Richard Tugman has been named Centra’s interim president and CEO 
following Andy Mueller’s appointment as chief executive of MaineHealth. 
Richard has served as CEO of Piedmont Community Health Plan, a wholly 
owned subsidiary of Centra, for the past four years. We welcome Richard to 
his new role. Centra has embarked on a national search to find a permanent 
president and CEO, an exciting and equally challenging mission. We look 
forward to welcoming a new leader who will be an asset to our strong and 
talented healthcare team. That team’s capabilities have been tremendously 
challenged over the past year in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. I am 
pleased to report that we have been up to the task and are emerging an 
even more resilient organization. We have an exciting road ahead, and I look 
forward to having you join us on our journey.


